
WAC 51-11R-10200  Section R102—Alternative materials, design and 
methods of construction and equipment.
R102.1 General. The provisions of this code are not intended to pre-
vent the installation of any material or to prohibit any design or 
method of construction not specifically prescribed by this code. The 
code official shall have the authority to approve an alternative mate-
rial, design or method of construction upon application of the owner 
or owner's authorized agent. The code official shall first find that 
the proposed design is satisfactory and complies with the intent of 
the provisions of this code, and that the material, method or work of-
fered is, for the purpose intended, not less than the equivalent of 
that prescribed in this code for strength, effectiveness, fire resist-
ance, durability and safety. Where the alternative material, design or 
method of construction is not approved, the code official shall re-
spond in writing, stating the reason why the alternative was not ap­
proved.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.045, 19.27A.160 and chap-
ter 19.27 RCW. WSR 20-01-047, § 51-11R-10200, filed 12/9/19, effective 
7/1/20. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.045, 19.27A.160, 
and 19.27.074. WSR 16-02-127, § 51-11R-10200, filed 1/6/16, effective 
7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.045 and chapters 
19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-055, § 51-11R-10200, filed 2/1/13, ef-
fective 7/1/13.]
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